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2007 SASH

SCHEDULE
January 28January 28
February 25
March 25
April 29
May 27
June 10

July 29
August 26
September 30
October 28
November 25
December 23

Any changes to the schedule
will be announced in future
newsletters.  For more info: 

contact Phil Rapoza, 361-5651 
pager or email: 

info@sashgunclub.com

New Year, Bring 4 New Stages
Happy New Year, 34 Shooters
With the opening of the 2007 SASH 
Gun Club, January 28 brought out 34 
new shooters, with a few other who 
were just watching from the sidelines.

There were four new stages, with three 
posses.  The idea was if a posse was 
finished with there stage, that posse 
could move on to the open stage.  I liked 
the idea of the fourth stage, more 
shooting.  The day ended about 2:30 in 
the afternoon, a long day with good old 
friends, few new one and some returning 
friends
The Stages were:
1.  The Horseback
2.  The Train
3.  A Snake in the Outhouse
4.  Suit of Cards Posse 1: Lead my El Muerte De Dolor, Pair-A-Dice, and Small Paw.  This posse included new 

shooters, father and son, Dan and Daniel Fischberg and Alice Lee.

SASH GAZETTE
Single Action Shootists Hawaii

www.sashgunclub.com

Underline signifies completed

“The biggest troublemaker you'll probably ever have to deal with watches you shave his face 
in the mirror every morning” Cowboy Proverb quote

January’s Picture of the Match

New/Returning Shooters

Are we at war with the south again?

Daniel Fischberg 
Ben Fischberg 
Alice Lee     
Daniel Higgins 
John Perales (2nd

Time out)

New Gazette Chief
My name is Ellery 
“Quik-E” Galanto.          
I will be taking over the 
SASH Gazette from   
Ms. Fyre.  If anyone 
asks, Quik-E, refers to 
Nestle Quik.    

There will be some changes in the future 
Gazette editions: More pictures, Rules 
Section, Meet the Cowboy/ Cowgirl 
Section, Advertise Your Guns, Cowboy 
Comics and Quotes.  Feel free to send in 
some articles.



Snail mail…or e-mail?
We’re taking a poll to see which way 
you’d prefer to receive your monthly 
Gazette.  If you’d like to get added to the 
list of e-mailers, and receive the Gazette 
lightning quick, contact Sharleen “Ms 
Fyre” Andreshak at shar@hawaii.rr.com
and get on the bandwagon!

If the good ol’ Pony Express 
is more your speed, well then 
make sure your address is on 
file with Quik-E!
Thanks Y’all!

The Black Powder Boys
Ever wondered while you 
were shooting at SASH 
matches who those cowboys 
were, that created all that 
dark cloud of blacksmoke.  
With all that smoke, I’m 
surprised one can see the 
target at all.  Alright now 
you can put a name to these 
old school gentlemen.  
Pictured from left to right:
Charlie “Stone Deaf”
Maurer, Don “Doc Don”
Kyle, and Bob “Bloody 
Bill” Hogue.

I asked one of the Blackpowder Boys, 
why use blackpowder?  Blackpowder was 
from the 1890 time period.  “Is there 
another kind of powder?” were a few 
comments to the use of blackpowder.

Posse 2

Posse 3 

What’s up with 
half a out 
house? 



Gun Show

Neal Blaisdell
Exhibition Hall

March 3rd and 4th

Sat. 10 am – 6 pm and Sun. 10 am – 5 pm

Reminders: No live ammo.  If you come dressed as a 
cowboy you can come in free, contact Phil “Branded 
Buck” Rapoza at: brandedbuck@hawaii.rr.com. 
Pgr# 361-5655  Check in your firearms, if you are 
going to wear them.


